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District 1 President  

Grace Leyva 
 

Brothers and Sisters of the Mighty 1st District, 

 

Thank you for electing me to the high office of  District  

President. With your support, the District will have another 

successful year. 

 

I am looking forward to us working together as one team for 

our veterans. 

 

July Events: 

    July   4th: Coronado Parade 

    July 13th: School of Instructions at Encanto 1512 

        at 10:00 am 

    July 20th: National Convention in Orlando Florida 

    July 23rd: Membership Meeting at LT John E. Finn 2080, 

                     Campo at 6:45 pm 

    July 27th: Mentoring Session at Don Diego 7420, Barrio 

                     Logan at 10:00 am 

 

Respectfully 

Grace Leyva, District 1 President 

 

SPREAD OUR WINGS TO PROTECT OUR VETERANS 

District 1 Commander 

Myles Fry 
 

Greetings Comrades, Auxiliary, and Friends! 

 

I would like to congratulate all of the 2018-2019 Officers, 

Posts, and Auxiliaries for wrapping up a great year and ending 

with so many accomplishments!   

 

Congratulations for the Posts that achieved All-State and VFW 

Posts 1512, 2111, 5867, 7907, and 10577 for All-American! 

 

With the new year comes new requirements for programs 

and reporting.  All Commanders, Quartermasters, and  

Trustees should have received program guides from National.  

Please review them thoroughly as they will guide you for the 

upcoming year.  Do not hesitate to reach out to District  

leadership and chairpersons for questions and guidance.   

Myself, Sr. Vice Paula Jansen, Jr. Vice Bob Parks, and Chief of 

Staff Doug Carrington have already started Official Post Visits 

and will continue throughout the upcoming months.  This is a 

great opportunity to ask questions.  Also reach out to District 

Inspector Doug Scholl for questions regarding inspections. 

 

I would also like to thank Sara Jeyes, Mission Valley Post 3787 
Auxiliary Sr. Vice, for taking over as District 1 Web Master and 
Richard Vannoy Post 3788 as the Dispatch Editor!  Please for-
ward them your articles and content for the website and Fa-
cebook Page. (Richard Vannoy email: 3788editor@gmail.com)  
The Mighty First District page is shared jointly with the  
Auxiliary. 
 

I would like to wrap this up with a plug for membership and 

collaborating with other local veteran groups within our dis-

trict.  We have members within our district that are  

involved with groups such as Student Veterans Organizations, 

VETogether, Triple B Adventures, and 10X Vets to name a 

few.  Please like their pages on FaceBook and check out their 

events.   

District 1 Auxiliary President Grace Leyva and I are working 

with Saddles in Service and Cammies & Canines who assist 

homeless veterans and veterans with PTSD.  We are all in this 

together so why not reach out and lend a hand. 

 

Thanks you for everything you do and let’s hit the deck plates 

hard this year! 

 

In Comradeship,  

Myles Fry, Commander 

mailto:3788editor@gmail.com
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 Buddy Poppy Program Report 

Welcome to the new Auxiliary year 2019-2020 

  

As your National Home and Buddy Poppy chairman, 

I would like to see every Auxiliary represented at our 

School of Instruction this year. 

I am giving you a challenge to see if we can’t be the 

first District to be 100% in reporting for both  

programs. 

Please bring up at your meeting that National Home 

could use gift cards to Subway and McDonalds. 

This is something that all can enjoy and they  

sometimes use them as giveaways for some of their  

activities.  (Just $5 would be a treat).  

Also much needed and appreciated are basic health 

and beauty items which they usually purchase from 

Family Dollar or General Dollar store.  This  

information is from Sue Alverson, Development  

Director, at National Home.  Since I am not sure if 

our Dollar Tree gift cards could be used there, per-

haps it would be best to write a check to National 

Home as a donation for these items. (Purchasing 

these items and sending them would be expensive 

with postage and it would be hard to know what they 

need - my input).   If you bring Subway or  

McDonald’s gift cards or Auxiliary check for any 

amount, (even $5 will buy 5 items at a Dollar store), 

made payable to National Home, I will send to 

them.  You can write a report at School and I will 

submit it for you. 

  

For Buddy Poppy, I will have a couple of projects 

that you can do using Buddy Poppies. I will have 

1000 Buddy Poppies there for you to purchase.   

They are $12 for 100 from Dept. or National.  At 

School of Instructions, I will give you a deal so you 

can save postage.  

If you want just 50 for $6 or 100 for $12, just bring  

to the School of Instructions a check made payable 

to VFW. You can write a report at School and I will 

submit it for you. 

  

Wouldn’t it be great for District 1 to be first in  

reporting to these great programs. 

  

I look forward to our new year and appreciate all the 

support your Auxiliary gives to National Home and 

Buddy Poppy. 

  

Nancy Hinsch 

Important Medical Information 
If You Are Travelling  

Welcome summer! Hopefully, you and your family members 
will be spending more time outside being active or 
even traveling. Whether biking, hiking or taking a road trip, do 
you know what to do if you experience a minor,  
non-emergency injury or illness this summer? With TRICARE, 
you have an expert to turn to if you need health care advice. 
Instead of waiting or worrying, use the Military Health System 
(MHS) Nurse Advice Line and get advice from a registered nurse 
anytime. 
 
A registered nurse is available 24/7 to: 
 - Answer your health care questions 
 - Assess your symptoms and provide recommendations for the 
most appropriate level of care 
 - Provide evidence-based instructions to treat minor ailments 
at home 
 - Help locate an urgent care or emergency care facility 
 - Help you schedule an appointment within 24 hours at 
a military hospital or clinic, when recommended by the nurse, 
and if enrolled at a military hospital or clinic 
 
To reach a nurse, visit the MHS Nurse Advice Line website to 
begin a secure web chat or video chat. You can also call and 
speak to a nurse. If you’re in the U.S., Guam, or Puerto Rico, 
call 1-800-TRICARE (1-800-874-2273) and choose option 1. For 
all other country-specific phone numbers, visit the website. 
 
    Information: https://tricare.mil 
    Talk to a nurse: https://mhsnurseadviceline.com 
    Call: 1-800-TRICARE (1-800-874-2273) Choose Option 1 
 
The MHS Nurse Advice Line is only available to TRICARE  
beneficiaries living or traveling in the U.S. or a country with an 
established military hospital or clinic. There’s no cost to you. If 
you’re enrolled in the US Family Health Plan; however, there’s 
a different resource for you to use for 24/7 assistance. 
 
Remember, the MHS Nurse Advice Line isn’t 
for emergencies that threaten life, limb, eyesight, or safety, or 
that require immediate medical assistance. If you reasonably 
think that you have an emergency, call 911 or your local  
emergency service center immediately, or go to the  
nearest emergency room or the hospital department that  
provides emergency services to patients who need immediate 
medical attention. 
 
The next time you need help making decisions about your or 
your family’s health care needs, don’t guess. Contact the MHS 
Nurse Advice Line for 24/7 support 
and guidance for any  
non-emergency situation. 
 

Jerry Koehmlein   

http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=ffbca8f2-8e82-48c6-bfd9-da49d8fe980e&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=eb44770f-922e-4177-b75b-182185bcc818&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=eb44770f-922e-4177-b75b-182185bcc818&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=3275bd41-8dfa-408a-bc08-b45d99da4fec&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=ca5ed5a1-63ea-404e-914c-0451903bf308&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=5f4e93b3-6c2d-4c46-a4ea-76ec5c63c336&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=bbb1d818-48e1-4ab2-b182-438b7368725d&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=bbb1d818-48e1-4ab2-b182-438b7368725d&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=0b36bf01-6ade-4467-9b8a-672b1ea7f773&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=ca5ed5a1-63ea-404e-914c-0451903bf308&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=bbb1d818-48e1-4ab2-b182-438b7368725d&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4532633&l=bbb1d818-48e1-4ab2-b182-438b7368725d&r=04b4c029-7a4b-442f-bc15-c93d434c0473
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District Auxiliary Chaplain Report 
 

Hello to all brothers, sisters and comrades: 

We welcome a new year for both Posts and Auxiliaries, and I am honored and proud to be the District Auxiliary Chaplain.  

 

For those of you who do not know me, I have been in Auxiliary since 2010, representing my group at Post 9578 (Alpine) for 8 years.  

Past President for 9578 Auxiliary (2014-17) and have held numerous positions for District Auxiliary. I am returning as President for 

this year, in addition to the Chaplain duties and Honor Guard for the Alpine Post. 

 

For this month, please keep the following folks in your heartfelt prayers. Past District President Sheri Carrington and her husband, 

past District Commander, Doug Carrington lost their son early in June. If you have not sent a condolence card, please address it to: 

 Doug & Sheri Carrington 

 13300 Los Coches Road East 

 Space 6 

 El Cajon CA 92021 

“Dear God – please wrap your loving arms around the Carrington family in their time of sorrow and need. Ensure that their son is a 

shining light in the heavens for rememberance, always.” Amen 

 

Also, please send get well cards to the husband of our past District Secretary, Susan MacDonald.  Keith had an emergency operation 

while he was with Susan in Ontario. 

 Keith and Susan MacDonald 

 13300 Los Coches Road East 

 Space 63 

 El Cajon CA 92021 

“Dear God – please send your angels to assist with a speedy recovery to Keith MacDonald from his most recent surgery to be a 

stronger comrade and beacon to all.” Amen. 

 

As of June 12, I have learned that Auxiliary member Carrie Foster, Post 1513 lost her beloved sister. Matt is handling the San Diego 

Stand Down and is asking for any help with that event as Carrie handles funeral arrangements. 

Please send cards to: 

 Matt and Carrie Foster 

 1558 Trellis Lane 

 Escondido CA 92026-2010 

 

On June 13, I was notified of the following additional two Auxiliary sisters who have taken ill and would like to have cards sent to 

them: 

 PDP Emma T. Lopez 

 Past Dept. President 

 3501 Willow St. 

 Bonita CA 91902 

Emma was hospitalized and battling pneumonia.  She has been a gracious member for many years, and we want to wish her speedy 

recovery. I personally delivered a beautiful red/white flower arrangement to Emma at her location in Bonita on Friday 6/21.  Her 

granddaughter was kind enough to take them from me to get to PDP Emma. 

 

Our other Auxiliary sister, Connie James was in the hospital earlier this same week and now is home recuperating. Please send get 

well cards to Connie: 

 Connie James 

 8070 Orange Ave.  Apt. 111 

 La Mesa CA 91942 

“Dear God – we ask for your continued blessings and good will to our Auxiliary sisters, Emma and Connie, for speedy recovery and 

a healthy life.  Send the angels to keep watch and guide them through their unexpected illness. Amen.” 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers for all our members and their families. Should there be any Auxiliary members who are ill or 

in the hospital, or have passed, please notify me: cell: (619) 990-0536 (voice and text capable) Email: sheilajo9578@cox.net 

I shall see all of you at our 1st School of Instruction on Sat. July 13, 10am, at Post 1512. 

To your health and happiness (l’chaim), Shalom and loyally yours, 

 

 

   Sheila Jo Snyder 

   District 1 Auxiliary Chaplain 

mailto:sheilajo9578@cox.net
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From the District Chaplain’s Desk: 
 

Welcome to another exciting VFW year, and thank 
you for electing me to another term as your Chaplain. I feel 
blessed to once again serve as both the Chaplain for the 
Mighty First District and for the Department of California.  

However, after over ten years’ service as my post’s 
Chaplain I am stepping aside, and our new Post Chaplain is 
Chaplain Shirley Turner-Johnson. Congratulations to Shirley, to 
all of our newly elected Chaplains, and to all of our newly elect-
ed officers in our district and state. I pray that we will all have a 
great year. This year I will serve as commander of my post. So 
please say a special prayer for me. Thank you. 

 
I just returned from a Council of Administration 

Meeting in Sacramento where we approved the state budget 
and the state commander’s appointment for state adjutant. 
Our State Commander Mike Kuznik has appointed Roger Meier 
as his adjutant for this year. Roger’s background is in correc-
tions. So watch out for those rough edges. 

 
The sad part about being in Sacramento this weekend 

is that I missed Stand Down. I hear that we had a good turnout 
for it and that everything went well. Thanks to the Ramona 
Post for cooking a great meal for our fellow veterans, and 
thanks to everyone who took time out to be a part of helping 
on Saturday. 

 
Lastly, the memorial service at the state convention in 

Ontario went well. Special thanks to Chaplain Larry who was 
our guest speaker for the service. Please remember to submit 
the names of deceased members in your posts to me for inclu-
sion in the memorial service each year. Thank you, 

 

James Wright 

Chief of Staff Report 
Comrades, 
 
My intent is to cover items of interest, training and concern to 
the VFW. I will begin my series with the one topic that drives 
the VFW and any other Veterans Service Organization 
nuts…….the canteen. 
 
Two things I would like you to be aware of.  
One: Any media folks coming to your post should get their 
photo ops OUTSIDE OF THE CANTEEN AREA!!! We are trying 
to recruit and retain our membership AND overcome a  
stereotype that all we care about is the canteen. This kind of 
behavior is a detriment to everything we are trying to do. Be 
smart and be professional when representing your Post/Ship 
and the VFW. 
 
Two: Why the to-do about this? The VFW is not in the bar 
business! Any doubts of this please refer to your National  
By-Laws and Manual of Procedure Sections 709 and 710. If 
you are not familiar with the VFW Podium Edition I strongly 
suggest that you invest some time studying them. It is our 
rules of operation and your responsibility. 
 
Also: REMEMBER women are Veterans too!! 
 
Should you have any questions or 
concerns about this speak with your 
Chain of Command. 
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
 
Doug Carrington 
District 1 Chief of Staff 

To the Mighty First District, 
 
We are humbled by the amount of cards and  
positive thoughts that you sent to us in June, both 
from the Comrades, Auxiliary members and from 
State personnel. 
 
The loss of a child is not an easy thing to go 
through, but you have made it easier for us. 
 
Jeffrey W. Carrington had just turned 40 on April 30 
when he was lost on May 19. Jeff was an Auxiliary 
member of SABLE Post 2275 in El Cajon. 
 
Thank you all again. 
With love, 
 
Doug and Sheri Carrington  

2019 Stand Down Dinner 

Saturday (29 June) was the VFW Dinner at Stand 
Down 2019. Thanks to all who  
participated.  There were some faces missing but 
in any case, with the Comrades, Sisters, and 
Brothers who did make it to Stand Down, all went 
well. A special thanks or shout out to Ramona 
Post 3783 and the VFW/MC for being present in  
numbers. 1st District Auxiliary had a 92 years 
young Sister volunteer who made her presence 
known. The estimated number of veterans, fami-
lies, and volunteers being fed beef, mashed  
potatoes, green beans with roll and butter was 
around 500 to 600.   Maybe less or more.  Stand 
Down 2019 is now done.         
 
Jerry P. Koehmlein 
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Agent Orange Bill Enrolled and Sent to President 

 

NED Thomas Snee attended a bill enrolling ceremony 

for the Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act 

(H.R.299), hosted by the Speaker of the House Nancy 

Pelosi. Enrollment occurs in the chamber where the 

measure originated and is carried out by enrolling 

clerks under the supervision of the Clerk of the House 

of Representatives and Secretary of the Senate. En-

rolled bills are signed by the presiding officers of each 

chamber (or their designees) and are presented to the 

President by the House Clerk or Secretary of the Sen-

ate, depending on the chamber of origination. The 

President can either sign it into law or veto the bill.  

 

As a result of the Procopio v. Wilkie decision, the 

House and Senate passed the FRA-supported Blue 

Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act (H.R.299). This leg-

islation will essentially codify the Procopio decision into 

law. The FRA is listed as a "friend of the court" by the 

petitioner Blue Water Navy Veteran, Mr. Procopio.  

News items relating to and/or effecting  

active duty or retired service members. 

         Acting SecDef Resigns 

 

Acting Secretary of Defense Patrick M. Shanahan, who 

was nominated by President Trump to be Secretary of 

Defense, abruptly resigned from the Department of De-

fense, citing an upcoming story in the news media about 

family domestic abuse.  

 

Mark T. Esper, the secretary of the Army, is set to be-

come the new acting Defense secretary next week. But 

he would be legally required to temporarily step aside if 

President Trump decides to nominate him to remain in 

the post.  

             Happy Birthday Navy Corpsmen 

A Navy Corpsman is an enlisted U.S. Navy medical 

specialist. Congress passed a bill authorizing the  

establishment of the U.S. Navy Hospital Corps, signed 

into law by President William McKinley on June 17, 

1898. Corpsmen work in a wide variety of capacities 

and locations, including shore establishments such as 

naval hospitals and clinics, aboard ships and as the 

primary medical caregivers for sailors while underway. 

Navy Corpsmen are frequently the only medical  

caregiver available in many fleet or Marine units on 

extended deployment. In addition, corpsmen perform 

duties as assistants in the prevention and treatment of 

disease and injury and assist health care  

professionals in providing medical care to sailors and 

their families.   

      President Trump Signs Agent  

             Orange Bill into Law 

President Donald Trump signed the Blue Water 

Navy Vietnam Veterans Act (H.R.299) into law. 

Last year, the House unanimously passed the 

bill only to have it stall in the Senate Veterans 

Affairs Committee. The U.S. Court of Appeals 

for the Federal Circuit in Washington D.C. ruled 

in favor of Agent Orange/Blue Water Navy vet-

erans in Procopio v Wilkie court decision this 

past January. The Department of Justice de-

clined to appeal the decision so the House and 

Senate passed the FRA-supported legislation 

unanimously. This court case argued on behalf 

of Blue Water Veterans saying that Navy veter-

an, Mr. Procopio, who never stepped foot on 

land in Vietnam, was exposed to Agent Orange 

during his military service off the coast of the 

Republic of Vietnam. Due to this exposure, he 

developed medical conditions consistent with 

other veterans who served on land and were 

exposed to Agent Orange and therefore be en-

titled to a presumptive category and be eligible 

for benefits. This legislation essentially codifies 

the Procopio decision into law. The FRA is 

listed as a Friend of the Court by the petitioner 

Blue Water Navy Veteran, Mr. Procopio.  

 Articles provided by Jerry P. Koehmlein 
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Basic Information on Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS) 

 

Summer is when you and your family may fulfill new orders and move to a new 

duty station. If you move this summer, don’t forget to update your information in 

the Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS). Being able to use 

TRICARE depends on keeping DEERS up to date. 

 

DEERS is a database of active duty and retired service members, their family 

members, and others who are eligible for TRICARE. TRICARE eligibility shows 

up in DEERS based on the sponsor’s status. Keeping your DEERS record up to 

date is key to you getting timely and effective TRICARE benefits. 

 

In DEERS, make sure to check your address, duty status, phone numbers, and 

email addresses. This is especially true after a permanent change of station, or 

PCS move and anytime you experience a Qualifying Life Event (QLE). A QLE can 

include getting married or divorced, giving birth, or retiring. Also, check out 

what you need to do if you’re moving. Remember, your Social Security number 

(SSN) and the SSN of each of your covered family members must be included in 

DEERS for your TRICARE coverage to be accurate. 

 

Changing your contact information in DEERS is easy, and you have several  

options to do so. You can make changes online, by phone, fax, or mail, or in  

person at the nearest ID card office. Find an office near you using the RAPIDS 

Site Locator. To add or remove family members, you must visit a local ID card 

office.  

 

To update contact information, choose one of these options: 

Online: Log into milConnect 

Phone: Call 1-800-538-9552 (TTY/TDD: 1-866-363-2883) or  

            fax updates to 1-800-336-4416 

Mail:    Mail updates to: 

        Defense Manpower Data Center Support Office 

        Attention: COA  

        400 Gigling Road, 

        Seaside, CA 93955-6771 

Only sponsors can add a family member in DEERS. Family members age 18 and 

older may update their own contact information. 

Find more information on how to update DEERS information on the TRICARE 

website. Take command of your health, and keep your family’s information up to 

date in DEERS. 

Jerry Koehmlein 

http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=ef6018a8-6ab7-450a-a8c8-4ea7a8bbd3b5&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=3dc4c297-6a97-4b93-b485-d41451c3836b&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=e5a66bed-f57c-4b2b-a483-a1edde14d091&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=d4065943-8310-40c0-98aa-a8ae360be154&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=3c105495-3b0a-4f51-a1c8-9929f28f053a&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=3c105495-3b0a-4f51-a1c8-9929f28f053a&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
http://ec2-52-26-194-35.us-west-2.compute.amazonaws.com/x/d?c=4527609&l=4f6563bd-ceda-4156-8305-36f0ba7f16ca&r=3ca4bbb7-9a2a-4619-87d2-f35903dde241
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POST STATUS REPORT 
 
 
Here is a PSR shotgun look for  6/21/19.    
  
The 3rd Quarterly Audit, All-State, and All American will only be adressed.  
 
All Posts Quarterly Audit were submitted on time with the following exceptions:  
Late: 1924, 2422 (6/14 L- 6/21 not L), 3788, 7041 
 
Returned for Correction:  1513, 3783, 5477, 9327   
 
Not Submitted  7420  (Presently on suspension)   
 
Question of the Day? 
How does a Post receive a check mark as qualified for All-State 
even when it shows that an inspection Discrepancy has not been corrected? 
  
I would like to thank all Post Quartermasters for the excellent job they have 
done this year. Your job is one that keeps the 1st District Posts going.   
 
There are only nine days left in this VFW year and it will start all over 
again.   
 
Remember the District is here to help. If you have a question; ask.  If I or  
another officer cannot answer it, we will find someone who can.    

 
Jerry P. Koehmlein 
GMCS (SW) USN RETIRED 
VFW VAVS Deputy Representative (SDHS) 
Department of California 
District One Adjutant/Quartermaster 
District National Home Chairman 
VFW 1512 Chaplain/Surgeon/House Committee 
VFW 1512 Hospital/JROTC Chairman 
E-mail jerrypk@cox.net 

Posts qualified for ALL - STATE :  1512, 2111, 3783, 5867,  
                                   7907, 9578, 10577, 4630 
 
Posts in top 50 by Division  (ALL-AMERICAN)  Posts in RED qualified for ALL-STATE also.  
  
Division 1  5477 (44), 1512 (32)     Division 4  ZERO     Division 6 ZERO             
Division 2  9578 (12), 7907 (24)     Division 5  ZERO     Division 7 ZERO   
Division 3  10577 (3)                Division 6  ZERO     Division 8 ZERO  
Division 9  ZERO                     Division 10 ZERO  

  

District is Number 2 out of 22 who qualified  Texas is number 1 

  

mailto:jerrypk@cox.net
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Dear VFW Auxiliaries, 
 
While summer is a time of relaxation and vacations for so many in 
America, it is still a very stressful time for thousands of military and  
veteran families who are struggling to overcome the devastating effects 
of war. 
 
Thanks to your tireless support, the VFW National Home for Children 
has been a safe haven for the children and families of our nation’s war 
heroes, where they receive the support, comfort and counseling they 
need to rebuild their lives. 
 
We depend solely on the generosity of patriotic supporters like you. But 
like many non-profits, our donations decline in the summer. This is  
especially worrisome because the children in our families are out of school all summer and we must pinch pen-
nies to keep pace with their needs, too! 
 
I’m turning to you, a loyal supporter of the National Home, for your help to get us through these critical summer 
months by making a gift today. Your gift of… 
 

$20 will pay for one student’s painting lessons 
$45 will pay for one CPR and first aid training class 

$72 pays the average weekly wage for a student worker 
$96 pays for one week of snacks for children at the daycare 

Please make your most generous gift today 
 
Your gift will be put to immediate use wherever it is needed. It will give our children and families the opportunity 
to have an enriching and joyful summer – one that they deserve. 
Most importantly, you will help us continue to strengthen the families of active-duty military and veterans who are 
facing challenges such as financial hardships, PTSD and other afflictions, fractured family relationships, and un-
certain futures. 
 
We are counting on support from patriotic friends like you as quickly as possible. 
Please — anything you can spare will help save our summer. 
 
Thank you for caring! 
 

Fred Puffenberger 

Executive Director  

https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/WebForms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.vfwnationalhome.org%2fdonate&srcid=14323071&srctid=1&erid=1090041935&trid=235ee918-4d6e-40d5-bc6c-69e20d2de923&linkid=163915442&isbbox=1
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Editor’s note: “Paula” in the paragraph below is the District 1 Senior Vice, Paula Jansen. She is asking 

Post Commanders for their support for the Wreaths Across America (WAA) program. The letter at the  

bottom of this page and the flyer on the next page provide details on this program. 
 

Commanders, 

I know Don De Mars personally, he attended Wreaths Across America at Miramar National Cemetery with his 

daughter who is our current CYE Miss California.  He has since joined the Wreaths Across America  

organization.  Please consider having your Post/Ship hold a fundraiser and donating the funds to this cause as 

well as coming out to help place wreaths.  Other cemeteries across the county also participate.     Paula 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
June 26th 2019 
Dear Commanders, 
 

It December 1992 in Harrington, Maine, wreath maker Morrill Worcester found himself with a surplus of 5,000 wreaths 

during the holiday season. Worcester saw the surplus as an opportunity to pay tribute to our country’s veterans. With the 

help of Maine Senator Olympia Snowe, they arranged for the wreaths to be placed at Arlington National Cemetery. This 

annual tribute to our country’s veterans has continued ever since, touching the lives of millions of veterans’ families and 

volunteers and growing in scope through the years. 

 
In 2007, the Worcester family along with veterans and volunteers formed the non-profit organization Wreaths Across 

America to continue and expand their efforts at Arlington National Cemetery and to support those around the country 

who wished to do the same. Wreaths Across America’s mission is simple: Remember the fallen, Honor those that 

serve, and Teach the next generation about the value of freedom. Morrill’s wife, Karen, has served as the organization’s 

volunteer Executive Director since the non-profit was created and today oversees what has become a massive volunteer 

organization that continues to grow. In 2018 alone, Wreaths Across America and its national network of volunteers place 

over 1.8 million veterans’ wreaths at 1,600 locations in all 50 U.S. states, at sea, and abroad. The American Cemetery at 

Normandy was included for the first time in 2018. 

 
This year, National Wreaths Across America day will be held on Saturday, December 14th 2019. Locally, a ceremony 

will begin at 0900 followed by the placement of wreaths at Miramar National Cemetery located at 5795 Nobel Dr where 

over 12,000 local veterans are laid to rest. This is open to anyone who would like to attend. 
In 2018 there were approximately 10,500 wreaths placed and this year there are approximately 2,500 additional veterans 

interred. This year our goal is to place a wreath on every headstone. With the 173D AIRBORNE BRIGADE ASSOCIA-

TIONS generosity, we are hoping to meet this goal and ensure no veteran is forgotten. 
 

On behalf of the volunteers and military families looking to honor all the veterans laid to rest at Miramar National Ceme-

tery and the Wreaths Across America extended family, I thank you for your consideration of this patriotic cause. I’ll be 

in touch to determine your interest in supporting the mission to Remember, Honor, Teach. 
 

Respectfully, 
 

Don De Mars - Volunteer, Wreaths Across America 
Miramar National Cemetery 
dondemarsphotography@cox.net  / 619-733-5041 

mailto:dondemarsphotography@cox.net
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